Ashby Conservation Commission

Minutes for the Meeting of June 4, 2008
Meeting was opened at 7:32pm with Tim, Roberta, Bob and Cathy in attendance.
Review of the minutes of the meeting of May 21, 2008 accepted with correction to the location of the Murray lot on Jones Hill Road.
Treasurer’s Report: $6.08 postage from petty cash
Correspondence: 
The Chair called the Ashby Highway Dept. regarding the Valley Road culverts on Tuesday 5-27-08. Beavers had nearly completely plugged the three openings and 
little or no water was flowing. “Steve” indicated that they would go down and clear the pipes.   Roberta is concerned because the highway department is going into the wetlands with a backhoe.   The beaver is dredging the pond to rebuild and repack mud daily.  The cleared out debris is being swept down Willard Brook.  The Highway Department needs to have beaver pipes installed under a beaver cage.  The commission could use its remaining budget fund to help pay for supplies.  Roberta made a motion to provide the Highway Dept. money to purchase materials, and/or expertise, to appropriately solve the beaver problem on Valley Road. Motion approved unanimously.
Call from John Deline Engineering regarding plans for septic replacement at 5 Old Northfield Road.  The system is within the 100’ wetland buffer zone.  The well is across the street.  Tim will call to inquire why the system isn’t closer to the house and out of the 100’ buffer.
Cathy met with Ed Torcoletti and the SCA kids (all 6 of them) down at the culvert work on Valley Road.  Ed agrees that Bruce "went a bit overboard" - I don't think he had seen the damage before.   The Commission wants the excavated dirt piles spread with hand shovels along with some sort of headwall built and the road bermed to help avoid water running over the backhoe exposed edges of each culvert.  The middle culvert seems to be in okay shape since it has that huge rock for a headwall and Bruce only dug a little depression in front of the culvert so they will concentrate on the other two. 

Communication from Alan Ewald regarding the Watatic Management Plan and the Ashby Land Trust signing.  The Land Trust will be signing and will issue a letter to DCR with their concerns.
Old Business:
 
Calls from David E Ross Associates regarding site visits. N. Gorman wants to be present for Murray site on Jones Hill Road.  Need to get out there before June 9th BOH.  No wetlands shown on the plans.

Roberta emailed the Commission this week following-up the “Grant of Restrictive Covenant” received from from Alan 
Pease.  The significant wording is that the Commission can sign restrictions… with limitations... to protect open space.  It still seems the wording could be argued either way.  Town Counsel said Conservation Commission should do the signing so that is how it was done.

Andy Leonard is to attend our June 18th meeting at 7:30 for presentation of the draft Open Space Plan.  The Ashby Land Trust and any other interested parties to be invited to attend.  Bob has informed the Land Trust.

Emergency Certificate for repair of the Glenwood Cemetery Road, issued to the Cemetery Commission has expired. The need exists to extend the ditch and rip-rap between the edge of the drive and the fire pond. Tim will contact the Cemetery Commission regarding finishing the ditch work.  
Also, the Commission has received a copy of the Grant of Conservation Restriction for the South Road Fields which shows that the CR is only from South Road up to the westerly side of the drainage swale.  This leaves the drainage swale and all land to the east of it as cemetery property.  The Open Space layer needs to be updated to reflect Municipal.
Tim sent a letter to Bill Stanwood thanking the Transfer Station for sponsoring the recent Roadside Cleanup.  Bill reported 3,000lb collected including at least half being tires.  Roberta suggests we talk with Bill about having an electronics recycling day in conjunction with ElectroniCycle of Gardner.

Roberta will handle the request from C.D. Hayes to view “all documents pertaining to the Library.” He will call for an appointment.

31 Store and landscape supply project and letter from Bowen and Bowen attorneys: 
The commission is in receipt of a letter from Mr. Fredrickson’s (Store 31 owner) attorneys regarding the report of the last Commission meeting that appeared in the Fitchburg Sentinel.  Mr. Fredrickson is upset as he believes he received no proper notice and was only given a casual request to appear.  Mr. Fredrickson feels the status and description of his operation and the cited problems were misrepresented in the newspaper.

Mr. Fredrickson appeared at the meeting.  The requested silt fencing is not completely in place yet.  Mr. Fredrickson has cut his workforce so he is trying to do the work himself.  Hopefully he will get to it tomorrow.   He has not done the requested project plan yet – he hopes to get it to the commission prior to the next meeting.  The heavy equipment is now gone, though it will have to come back for material removal.  Hopefully the remainder of the other party’s materials will be removed by this weekend.

The Commission will be called when the silt fence is properly installed.  He will call Monday with status if it’s not yet complete.  He will drop off the plans when they are ready, or call someone to pick them up.

New Business: 
R.R.G gave a presentation of the parcel viewing software to the Planning Board.  Tim will call to let them know we are interested in a presentation.  Harald stopped by on his way out of the building so the request has now been made.
Question regarding Sheldon Road development rumors and request from Planning Board for maps.  Is this more than just another rumor?
Hearings: none 
Hearings Scheduled: none
Report on Site Visits: 
5-29-08, walk of area of proposed WBSF cutting operation. 
Roberta, Bob and Cathy, along with Al Futterman of the NRWA, met with DCR Foresters Chuck Pernaa and Harris Penniman to conduct a site visit of the WBSF Valley Road planned timber harvest.  All cutting will take place on the non-brook side of Valley Road.  A hiking trail (perhaps an overgrown logging road) located just east of the bridge closest to Rt. 119 will be turned into the main skidder road.  All cutting will take place east of the stream crossing on that path, which is mainly the southeast portion (60 acres) of the property.  Approximately 30-40% of the trees will be taken.  No cutting will take place near the two certified vernal pools along Valley Road, though two more uncertified pools were found along the southern border of the property and their location sent to the DCR Forester for inclusion in the cutting plan.  Cathy will work to get these certified though it will not happen prior to the cutting at this point.
Site Visits Needed: 
· 1196 West Road siltation. – Tim to call re: status
· Store Thirty-One, Fitchburg State Road – awaiting Mr. Fredrickson’s call
· 649 Main Street, Lundberg – replacement septic, the wetland is VP (not certified), Mon. 7:30am
· Jones Hill Road, Murray – Fri. 7am (meet at Town Hall)
· Mr. Mikes, Main Street – tight tank, left side of the existing building, Fri. 7:30am 
· 5 Old Northfield Road - tba
Meeting was adjourned at 9:33pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Cathy Kristofferson

